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AGENDA – Parent Advisory Council Meeting Êcole Laronde – Fri April 11th @ 9 am Library

2013-14 Laronde Elementary PAC Members:
	[bookmark: 0][bookmark: b5ee6f910aea44fb6aae6eab22dd23881343d4fc]Lisa Clarke – Chair
Maidra McGunigal - Vice Chair
Kate Tobin & Erin Rao - Treasurers Secretary – VACANT 
Class Parent Coordinator – Cynthia Springate
	Members at Large -Tanja Phillips, Jaime Clinker, Vanessa Soon, Cathy Hsu
DPAC – Vacant
Past Chair - Polly Diether
CPF- Caroline Les

	SPC - Cynthia Springate, Greg Caza & 
Ana Kozjak
	Principal - Johane Fortin



1. Welcome & Introductions 9:05 am
2. Approval of Agenda, approved by Jenn,  Greg 2nd.
3. Review and Approval of Minutes from Feb 25th, 2013, as amended approved by Greg, 2nd by Jenn.
4. Vice Principal from Earl Marriott to give us an update.  Michael Brown new VP to school since Feb.  New principal Ken Hignal starts Mon.  Peter Johnson going to Surrey Connect – distributed learning to reinvigorate program. Combined experience will ensure smooth transition.  School overcapacity. Results in timetable issues.  Junior 8&9 (8:00-2:10) and seniors 10-12 (9:30-3:30.  Initial anxiety over timetable.  Pleasantly surprised at how well things run.  Invited to answer questions from G7 parents. General discussion as no Grade 7 parents were in attendance.
5. Committee Reports: 9:20
· Intramurals Jenn A.  Online Sign up went well.  Jenn will do it again.  Suggested dropping intramurals  for 5,6 & 7 as there are no volunteers so can’t sustain the program for them.  Easy to run for older grades. G6&7 help out with younger kids. Some younger grade parents may want to help with older grades. Jenn will give deadline for parents to sign up and if no volunteers then class will be cancelled for that class.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Spring Fair May 16: Hollis P. Has many things booked.  Trying for French singer and entertainer.  Booked 3 ponies.  Classic fair activities. Looking for hamster balls. Dunk tank booked. Volunteer committee going after high school students. Food trucks coming. Tanja will set up online signup for parents.  Hollis will send out info on toonie jars.
· DPAC VACANT FEBRUARY 2014/2015
· Emergency Preparedness Erin R
· Yearbook Karen B. Year book due may 5. Karen to email teachers on pictures. Karen needs volunteers, as she is only parent.  She has recommended not using Lifetouch next year. She would like to use Peekaboo.  She would like to start a photo club with students taking pictures.  Karen will provide list of activities that have no pictures and email will go out to parents.
6. Principal’s Report 9:35 (see appendix A)
7. Chair’s Report 9:50 (see appendix B)
8. Financial Report 9:55 enough money for may budget but not much extra.
9. Adjournment and at 10:45 Erin moved to adjourn.
Next meeting: Friday May 30th at 9:00. Please note that Elections and Major vote on all Pac initiatives for 2014/2015 is May 30th. This is a very important budget meeting, please come and vote.


Appendix A
PAC Meeting
Principal’s Report
April 11, 2014

Our students did very well at this week’s district Concours. Four out of eight students placed in the four categories.  Great effort from our students!

Our new logo is ready. We are planning a big reveal a little later in April or May.

Mosaic artist Mathieu from Québec will be here the week of May 5 to make two mosaic murals with our students.

All classes will receive two golf lessons as part of their P.E. program in May-June through Playground to Fairway’s B.C. Gold programme. Thank you PAC for the P.E. enhancement funds.

Our Track and Field season begins on Monday with a series of station rotations for students in the next two weeks. This will be followed by event-specific practices. We appreciate parents who would like to lend a hand with practices and stations. Merci!

Our grade 7s are off to Campbell River the week of April 22 for a 4-day outdoor education programme “en français”.

We have scheduled internet safety presentations for students in grades 4-7 on Monday, April 28 with Nancy Smith from the district Safe Schools department. A parent session is offered at 7pm that same night. All parents are encouraged to attend. If the date is not convenient, the same presentation is offered at White Rock Elementary the next evening.

Grade 4 and 7 parents have until April 30 to complete the Parent Satisfaction Survey.

On a personal note, I would like to thank the PAC for the donation to the Heart Foundation following the passing of my father. Merci!


Appendix B
Chair Report PAC Meeting April 11 2014

Teachers Luncheon has been booked for Wednesday June 11. We are looking for a very special coordinator to assemble a small crew of volunteers who will help organize a luncheon provided by parents who craft amazing salads, soups and entrees as a thank you for all the hard work and care our teachers and staff provide year round. 

I participated in a parent forum in Early march with Madam Fortin and it was an opportunity for parents to provide comments and concerns on the new reporting system and also what is and isn’t in surrey SD #36. If the opportunity arises, get out to one as you can speak with district staff about what matters to you and your children in Surrey Schools today and tomorrow. There are certainly lots of challenges with surrey schools and portables and the costs associated with operating these portables is astronomical.  There is still a great pressure and NEED for parents to continue writing to local MLA’s about our high schools in South Surrey and the overcrowding is only expected to get worse as the surrey population is expected grow dramatically over  the next 20 years. This problem is not going away anytime soon and as your children prepare to leave Laronde in 2 yrs 5 yrs or 7 yrs, it won’t get easier or better without a great deal of pressure from frustrated and worried parents.

June 4th is the K orientation at Laronde, we are expecting 3 full k classes in September and we would love to have those parents come and visit the Carnival Laronde and also come to our May PAC meeting and learn all about the amazing initiatives we support and how to become involved early with your child’s education.

We have approximately $22,000dollars  to allocate towards Art Music, Science, Sports future playgrounds and Technology. 5 or 8 people should not decide how to spend this money. Please come to our last PAC meeting on May 30, it really is one of the most important meetings of the year and often with the least amount of parent participation. 

We will be seeking a few new committee members and a few executive members for 2014/2015 calendar year. The committees are a great way to volunteer if you are limited in time as they often only meet a few times a year, like the Emergency Preparedness or planning council. Hot lunch Teams are another great way to help support the school and you get to see your kids. We will send out more details before the last PAC Meeting in May.   


Lisa Clarke
l.clarke@telus.net
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